Health and Safety Law – what you should know

2017 update
In the past schools have contacted the county advisor regarding pressure from suppliers which implied that schools MUST display a poster entitled “Health and Safety Law – What You Should Know.”  This guidance note is to confirm the advice that Schools DO NOT have to display the poster.
The Health and Safety Information for Employees Regulations require employers to provide basic information to all staff.

Employers may choose to issue a leaflet to staff or to display a poster.

Since the Regulations came into force in the late 1980s it has proved convenient and more cost effective within the county council for the leaflet to be distributed. This is the county council’s recommendation to head teachers, but all employers are free to choose which way the requirement is met.  The HSE has updated the poster and leaflet in about 2009. Employers had until April 2014 to display the new poster, if that is what they choose to do.
The Health and Safety Executive has published the leaflet on its website, you are free to download it and issue to it to any staff that may not have picked up a copy through the normal route at the time of their appointment. Alternatively, you can give your member of staff the web address and leave them to study the web page themselves as part of their induction.
Web link - Click http://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/books/lawPoster.htm to see the HSE’s information on the poster, pocket card and leaflet.
Should schools prefer to display the poster, it can be obtained from various suppliers including HSE Books and Amazon. Prices range from about £7 to £15 depending on the style of poster. Every time the HSE revises the poster, the school will have to purchase an updated copy. The leaflet continues to be freely available through the HSE’s website.

The law also requires some additional information to be made available to staff. You may present this information in any way which is convenient to the school, in your prospectus, through a newsletter or simply using the notice board. You must give staff know the following:
1) Employee representative(s)

· The names of staff representatives that have been appointed by employees; either trade union representatives or those appointed under other legislation if staff prefer not to be represented by a union.
· If no-one has been appointed or elected by the employees and the manager
consults directly with employees, there is no need to make any information available on employee representatives.
2) Management representative(s)

This is for the name of the person appointed by the management to provide competent advice on health and safety. For maintained schools in Suffolk this is Antonina (Nina) Bickerton – email: nina.bickerton@suffolk.gov.uk 
3) Health and Safety Enforcing authority

For all services provided by Suffolk County Council the enforcing authority is the Health and Safety Executive (HSE). The address is:

Wren House
Hedgerows Business Park
Colchester Road
Springfield
CHELMSFORD
CM2 5PF

The address of the Employment Medical Advisory Service (EMAS) must also be provided and this is the same as the HSE’s above.

If you have employees who can't read English the official HSE leaflet is available in several other languages, though you may explain the relevant information to them verbally. Different versions are available and can be downloaded from the HSE web site.  There are also large print versions available. 
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